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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Tim Luchsinger, Utilities Director 
 
Meeting:  June 14, 2011 
 
Subject: Pipeline Crossing Agreement – Water Main District 

458T - Wildwood Drive and Blaine Street 
 
Item #’s:  G-11 
 
Presenter(s): Tim Luchsinger, Utilities Director 
 
 

Background 
 

The Grand Island Economic Development Corporation is planning on developing an 
additional Industrial Park between Gold Core Drive and Blaine Street, and between 
Wildwood Drive and Schimmer Drive. They have applied for a grant that will facilitate 
installation of public water mains and sewer infrastructure in the area. 
 
The existing City water main terminates just east of the Gold Core Drive and Wildwood 
Drive intersection. It is planned to extend the main easterly along Wildwood Drive to 
Blaine Street. As part of the construction along Wildwood, it will be necessary to cross 
property owned by the Union Pacific Railroad. A map, showing the crossing area, is 
attached for reference. 
 

Discussion 
 

The Utilities Department has submitted an application to the Union Pacific for 
construction of the water main crossing their right-of-way. The railroad has reviewed the 
application and has returned their proposed agreement for the project. 
 
The crossing permit for the water main in Wildwood Drive includes a license fee 
payment of $2,000.00. 
 

Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand.  
The Council may: 
 



1. Move to approve  
2. Refer the issue to a Committee 
3. Postpone the issue to future date 
4. Take no action on the issue  

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the Pipeline Crossing 
Agreement with the Union Pacific Railroad. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Move to approve the Pipeline Crossing Agreement at Wildwood Drive with the Union 
Pacific Railroad. 





































 
Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
June 9, 2011 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2011-136 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the construction of Water Main District 458T will require crossing the Union 
Pacific railroad tracks at Wildwood Drive; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Union Pacific Railroad requires a Pipeline Crossing Agreement to be 
entered into for persons crossing its property for such purposes with license fee payment of $2,000; and 
  
 WHEREAS, the City Attorney’s office has reviewed the proposed Pipeline Crossing 
Agreement. 
  
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the Pipeline Crossing Agreement, by and between 
the City and the Union Pacific Railroad Company, for the construction and maintenance of Water Main 
District 458T at Wildwood Drive, is hereby approved; and the Mayor is hereby authorized to sign such 
agreement on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, June 14, 2011. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

Jay Vavricek, Mayor 
 

Attest: 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 
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